HIV Prevention Planning Council Meeting

Thursday, January 10, 2013
3:00-6:00 pm

AIDS Office

25 Van Ness Avenue, 330A (3rd Floor)

San Francisco, CA  94102
Minutes

Voting Members Present:  Jose Luis Guzman, David Gonzalez, Tracey Packer, Sean Arayasirikul, Erin Armstrong, Richard Bargetto, Jackson Bowman, Claudia Cabrera-Lara, Chadwick Campbell, Ed Chitty, Michael Discepola, Paul Harkin, Andrew Lopez, Aja Monet, Jessie Murphy, Gwen Smith, Laura Thomas (Health Services Planning Council), Katie Monico Klein (Jail Health), Bruce Ito (Housing), Nan O’Connor (CBHS),  Frank Strona (STD prevention and control), Bill Blum (COPC).
Voting members Absent: Gayle Burns
Non-Voting Members Present:  Chris Santini and Cicily Emerson(Marin County), Darryl Lampkin and Eduardo Moreira-Orantes (San Mateo County)
Staff Present:  , Eileen Loughran, Oscar Macias, Jenna Rapues, Emalie Huriaux, Dara Geckler, Vincent Fuqua, Laurel Bristow, Betty Chan Lew
	

	1. Review and Approval of Minutes from 11/08/2012 (Action item/Vote)
· Minutes approved by consensus


	2.  General Public Comment

· Akash Moody, an Irvington high school student, introduced his senior quest project regarding the future of HIV prevention and possible treatments. His final presentation will include his findings regarding the availability of existing combination drug therapies, and he would like to learn as much as possible from observing and interacting with Council members in the hopes of one day becoming a doctor.  He asked if anyone would mind if he took photos of the meeting to use in his final presentation.  There were no objections.

	

	3.  Executive Committee/Directors Report  (Action item/vote)

·  Tracey gave an update on the budget situation regarding the CDC cuts to funding.  She announced that the preliminary award letter amount was as good as we could have hoped for under the circumstances (“Not the floor but not the ceiling”).  HPS is now looking at how to close the deficit and is working with the whole department, but cuts in the general fund will make it challenging.  Tracey stated that as soon as there is anything concrete regarding the total budget for the new year, a special Council meeting will be called to discuss next steps.
· Tracey also mentioned the reorganization of Population Health and Prevention branch of the San Francisco Department of Public Health.  The purpose of the reorganization is to maximize community services and programs.  In March HPS hopes to have a better idea of what that will look like and Tracey will share that information with the Council as it becomes available
· Finally, Tracey noted that HPS is working with other organizations to figure out how to continue reaching gay men in the Native American community who no longer have services now that the Native American AIDS Project (NAAP) has closed. Aja knows of a gentleman who had been receiving services from NAAP and he no longer knows where to go for services.  Tracey told Aja to check in with Vincent to help that person get back into care.

· Jose Luis presented the changes Executive Committee proposed to the meeting schedule for this year:

· On January 28th, the HIV Health Services Planning Council (HHSPC)  is

                           scheduled to have two important presentations on integration, 1) Barbara Garcia will      

                           speak on the "Goals of  Integration", and 2) Kevin Hutchroft will present "Prevention and     

                           Care Integration models".  The HHSPC co-chairs have extended the invitation to have   

                           HPPC members join them at the table for these important presentations and subsequent    

                          discussions

· The Executive Committee proposes to use the April 11th meeting as a regular HPPC meeting and add a joint meeting on May 20th, during which time the Collaborative Planning Committee will report back.  The January 28th meeting will take place in the San Francisco AIDS Foundation. The meeting will be optional for anyone who would like to attend, and will not count against council meeting attendance. 

· Frank wanted to know if Barbara will be coming to do a presentation to the HPPC. Tracey believes that Barbara will likely be very busy and thinks that this meeting is a way to maximize Barbara’s time.

· Grounds for change

· Care Council in collaboration with HPPC Leadership requests the starting date for the Collaborative Planning work group be moved from January to February

· The original goal was to have an update from the Collaborative Planning work group in April, having given the work group four meetings.  Now that the group starts later, it makes sense to push back the meeting

· By moving the Joint Council meeting to May, Executive realized that HPPC would not have met since January

· The proposed new meeting schedule adds one meeting to the already approved schedule

· Jackson Bowman made a motion to accept the scheduled full Council meeting on Arpil 11th with an addition of a Joint Council meeting on May 20th.  The motion was seconded by Erin Armstrong

· The motion was passed with the following vote:



	Non-Appointed Members

Vote

Sean Arayasirikul

Yes
Erin Armstrong

Yes
Richard Bargetto

Yes
Jackson Bowman

Yes
Gayle Burns

Not Present
Claudia Cabrera-Lara

Yes
Chadwick Campbell

Yes
Ed Chitty

Yes
Michael Discepola

Yes
David Gonzalez

Yes
Jose Luis Guzman

Yes
Paul Harkin

Yes
Andrew Lopez

Yes
Aja Monet

Yes
Jessie Murphy

Yes
Tracey Packer, DPH Co-Chair

Yes
Gwen Smith

Yes
Appointed Members

Vote

Nan O’Connor, Community Behavioral Health Services

Yes
Bill Blum, Community Oriented Primary Care

Not Present
Laura Thomas, HIV Health Services Planning Council 

Yes
Bruce Ito, Mayor’s Office of Housing-Community Development

Yes
Kate Monico Klein, Forensic AIDS Project

Yes
Frank Strona, STD Prevention & Control

Yes
· No public comment


	4.  Marin Country Jurisdictional Strategy (Discussion item)
· This agenda item was moved up in the order
· Chris Santini presented the Marin County Jurisdictional Strategy.  The goals of the strategy are to find and test the 20% of unknown positives and get them into care, as well as reduce disparities in new HIV infections.  Chris reviewed the current demographics of the county and of PLWHA and listed Marin’s plans for preventing new cases.

· Chris answered questions from the council regarding specifics of Marin’s programs and target population. 


	5.  Update from HIV Health Services
· Bill Blum updated the council on the current activities of the HIV Health Services Planning Council and the Health Services Section including the status of grant proposals and funding, the future of healthcare reform, and the implementation of electronic medical records.

	

	

	6.  San Mateo Jurisdictional Strategy (Discussion item)

· Darryl Lampkin and Eduardo Moreira-Orantes presented the Jurisdictional strategy for San Mateo County. Prevention plans for the county include targeted testing and outreach, prevention with positives and condom distribution.
· Darryl and Eduardo answered questions from the council regarding their county’s strategy and demographics.

· There was a lot of discussion regarding the category of “no identified risk” and Tracey said that the epidemiology section will write up information on what this category means and she will distribute it to the council members. 

	Break

7.  Needs Assessment Presentation: Mental health & substance use issues as barriers to testing (Action item/vote)

· Kym Dorman from Harder and Company gave a presentation on the recommendations from the needs assessment from 2010.  The recommendations included integrating HIV prevention and care efforts with social services, developing a community based approach to improving health outcomes, and addressing basic needs as a part of a comprehensive approach to improving health outcomes.  

	· Following discussion on how to follow through on these recommendations it was decided that the executive committee would discuss whether a working group should be formed or if it would be an agenda item for the next meeting.  Because of this, there was no vote to approve the recommendations.
· Tracey welcomed people to make suggestions for next steps on their evaluation forms that will be used as input.

8.  Work group Introductions (Information item)
· Jose Luis mentioned that everyone should have received their primary work group assignments with either their first or second choice of group.  He said that due to lack of time we would not be breaking into group now.  He also said that people are free to join additional work groups, with the exception of the Collaborative work group, but that people may still attend this work group’s meeting.

	

	9.  Summary, Evaluation and Closure of Meeting


· All council members were reminded to fill out evaluation forms and return them to HPS staff.
10.  Adjournment

· Meeting adjourned at 5:56
Minutes Prepared by Laurel Bristow, reviewed by Jenna Rapues, Oscar Macias and Eileen Loughran.

1

